
 

H e l l o . . . G o o d b y e !                
We are saying farewell to some 

staff and will be welcoming  new 

staff in September! 

Our best wishes go to Miss Round 

who is leaving us to take up a post 

with the local authority.  

Mr Pepper will be leaving us too. 

Thanks to him for all he’s done this 

year and we wish him well in his 

future endeavours! 

We wish Mrs Manville all the best 

with the birth of her first child– she 

has coped so well during the hot 

spell. All our good wishes ! 

We will be welcoming onto the 

teaching staff Mrs Dhaliwal and  

Mr Thornton in September.        

Mrs Erin Straw will be joining us as 

lead teacher  in the resource base  

from September. 

Our classes in September will be :   

Nursery-Mrs Hodgkiss                              

RR-Miss Reynolds                        

RDR–Mrs Rice/Miss Davies         

1/2B—Mrs Brown                         

1/2D— Mrs Dhaliwal                  

2W—Mrs Williams                            

3/4H—Miss Hartle                        

3/4A—Miss Addison                          

4LR–Mrs Lister/Miss Read        

5S—Mrs Stokes                                               

5/6T—Mr Thornton                     

6W—Miss Wright         

Good luck to all our fantastic Year 

6 who leave today. We know you’ll 

do well at secondary school  and 

our very best wishes go with you 

all!                                  

Dear Parents, Carers and 

Friends 
 

Gambia Concert 
Thank you to all the children and 

parents who came  to the       

concert at Newman College on 

Wednesday night. It was a great 

night and we all thoroughly     

enjoyed it!  

  

Parking 
Please park responsibly around 

school and not on the zig-zags.  

Police are  photographing  cars if 

they are parked illegally.  

We are receiving complaints 

about the parking, and speed 

that parents are driving in       

Kinver Street and Balmoral Road. 

Please drive and park with     

consideration to our neighbours 

and for the safety of our children. 

Thank you 

 

Thanks!                         
Thanks to everyone who has 

made this such a successful year 

for the school. We had a brilliant 

Ofsted report and our SATs     

results were superb! 

Our grateful thanks to parent, 

Natalie Motoban for looking after 

our garden area this year. It is 

very much appreciated!! 

Our grateful thanks too to all the 

members of the HSA who have 

worked really hard this year    

raising funds for the school and 

the children. 

 

Activities                                 
With the newsletter today is a 

sheet of ideas for activities to  

complete during the holidays. 

Uniform                              
We hope that you will give your  
support to this uniform as the      
children look very smart when 
dressed in a similar fashion.  It also 
helps the children to develop a pride 
in their appearance and a sense of         
belonging to the school. 

Bottle green “V” neck jumper or  
cardigan                                         
Tie (green/single narrow gold stripe)             
(these are available from the school 
office)                                         
White shirt/blouse                       
Grey Trousers                             
Grey Skirt                                    
Grey or white socks                               
Sensible black shoes should be 
worn for school.                      
(Please note, no trainers.)              

A  PE Kit consisting of green shorts 
(available from school) or PE skirt, a 
gold t shirt (available from school) 
and a pair of pumps should be     
provided in a sensible bag.              
A fleece coat is also available, 
though not mandatory.  The fleece 
is to be worn outdoors over the 
sweatshirt or cardigan but not as a 
substitute.                                  

Every item of uniform should 
be marked with the child’s 
name so that we are able to 
return them when lost. 

Children return to school on 
Tuesday 4th September 

We all wish you a lovely           

Summer !                                  

Many thanks 

Keith Butler      

20 July 2018 
 
Tel: 01384 818545   Fax: 01384 818546   email: info@ashwood.dudley.sch.uk 

Article 28                  
Every child has the 
right to an education 



         Dinner Money     
Dinner money can be paid weekly, 

please send it in to the school office 

on a Monday in an envelope clearly 

marked with the name and class 

and the amount enclosed, cash or 

cheque made payable to Dudley 

MBC.                                           

School meal prices are £2.30 per 

day . 

Dinner Menu                    
WC 3rd Sept (Week 1) 

Monday 

INSET DAY  

School Closed 
 

Tuesday   

Cottage Pie 

Tomato and Basil Penne 

Served with Fat Free Wedges,  

Peas, Baked Beans. 
 

Fruit Sponge & Custard 
 

Wednesday 

Roast Beef and Yorkshire        

Pudding 

Bacon Tagliatelle Carbonara 

Served with Fat Free Roast and 

Creamed Potatoes,  

Cauliflower, Broccoli 
 

Chocolate and Beetroot Surprise 

and Chocolate Sauce 

  

Thursday 

Cajun Chicken Wrap 

Quorn Lasagne 

Served with Boiled New Potatoes, 

Peas, Carrots 
 

Fruit Cheesecake 

  

Friday 

Cheese and Tomato Pizza  

Cod Bites 

 Served with Chipped Potatoes, 

Baked Beans, Sweetcorn   
 

Fruit Crumble and Custard 
 

Items Available Everyday 
Jacket Potato and Filling, Salad, 

Fresh Bread, Cheese and Biscuits, 

Yoghurt, Jelly, Fresh Fruit Salad,                     

Fresh Fruit Bowl, Water,  

Chef’s Choice Dessert. 

 

Grab Bag including a Sandwich or 

Roll with a variety of filling including 

Cheese, Tuna or Ham,  

Crudites or Salad Pot,  

Fresh Fruit,  

Cake, Biscuit or Yoghurt, 

Water 

 

2018/2019                

School Term Dates         
2018 Autumn Term                    

Term starts: Mon 3rd September 

Inset Day                                     

Tues 4th September                   

Children return to school                       

Half Term Mon 29th October to    

Fri 2nd Nov                                 

Term Ends Fri 21st Dec 

2019 Spring Term                          

Term starts: Mon 7th January     

Inset Day                                             

Tues 8th January Children return 

to school                                              

Half Term Mon 18th Feb to           

Fri 22nd Feb                                

Term Ends Fri 12th April 

2019 Summer Term                  

Term starts: Mon 29th April     

Thurs 2nd May Local Elections   

Inset Day              
Fri 3rd May Inset Day                   

Mon 6th May May Day Bank       

Holiday  

Tues 7th May Children return to 

school                                            

Half Term Mon 27th May to           

Fri 31st May                                    

Fri 19th July  Children break up                              

Term Ends Mon 22nd July           

Inset  Day         

 
 

 
 
 

 

NEW PRICES FROM SEPTEMBER 

2018 

Afterschool Club: 

3.15pm—4.30pm     

 £3.50 per session 

 3.15pm—6pm          

£7.00 per session  

(Healthy snack/drink included) 

 
 

Activities include:                             

Colouring & craft      Board games   

Sewing                      Puzzles 

Computers      Outdoor play 

Construction toys     Group games 
 

To book your place collect a booking 

form from Mrs Janet Oakes  before 

or after school in the KS1 block. 
 

BOOKINGS 
Due to safeguarding              

requirements all bookings 

must be made at least a  

week in advance with Mrs 

Oakes in the KS1 Hall. 

No last minute bookings will 

be accepted except in a dire 

emergency. 

 

 
 

 

NEW PRICE FROM SEPTEMBER 

2018 
 

Breakfast at School  

Why not come along and have  

breakfast with us? 

We now offer a longer session. 
 

7.30am-8.45am  

£3.50 per session 

 

All cooked breakfast food needs to 

be ordered by 8.00am. 
 

Two choices from the following  will 

be available each day: 

Beans on toast, crumpets, pan-

cakes, bagels, croissants. 

 

Available every day:-  

cereals, toast with butter or jam,  

yogurts, fruit, milk or water . 

Available everyday: toys, colouring 

etc. 

 

 

 

Restarts Tuesday 11th September 

NEW PRICE FROM SEPTEMBER 2018 

(every Tuesday morning          

9.00am—11am) 

@ Ashwood Park Primary School 

 

 Parents, Grandparents, aunties 

and uncles, childminders etc. 

are all welcome! 

 £2.50 for 1st child,  50p for 

2nd child 

 KS1 Hall 

 Lots of toys and activities in-

cluding art & craft, singing and 

much more. 

 Adult refreshments  provided 

( children to bring their own) 

 Just turn up on the day and you 

will be made very welcome. 


